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THREAT TO C-BAND ALLOCATIONS CURRENTLY USED BY SATELLITE OPERATORS FOR AMS(R)S SERVICES
(Presented by J. Nemes)
	SUMMARY

	There is a growing threat to C-band allocations currently used by satellite operators for AMS(R)S services from potential new terrestrial mobile operations.
Action by the ACP is in paragraph ‎3.


1. INTRODUCTION

1.1 This paper highlights concerns about the potential threat to C-band allocations used by the existing AMS(R)S services.
2. discussion

C-band allocation (WRC-07, Agenda Item 1.4)

2.1.1 Inmarsat notes ICAO’s position on aviation allocations in the context of possible new bands identified for IMT systems, and also requests support to protect C-band FSS allocations which support AMS(R)S against IMT system usage. It is suggested that the following text could be added to any ICAO submission:
“Furthermore, one of the candidate bands for IMT systems, 3400-4200 MHz is used for the feeder links for mobile satellite systems, including some providing aeronautical services.  The specific frequency band used for these feeder links is 3550 – 3700 MHz.  This use includes AMS(R)S systems used for CNS/ATM (Communication, Navigation and Surveillance/Air Traffic Management) purposes.  Considerable investments have been made in networks of satellites, ground stations and aircraft earth stations (AESs) in support of aeronautical satellite communication requirements.  The requirement for FSS spectrum in this frequency range is increasing, due to growth in the number of AESs and the increased data rates of new AESs”.

“Existing aeronautical earth stations providing these services operate in many countries throughout the world, and must be protected from interference from potential new terrestrial applications.  Further, it should be ensured that future growth requirements can be accommodated. The following position is recommended”.

2.1.2 ICAO position (regarding the band 3550-3700 MHz): “To ensure that existing mobile satellite systems providing aeronautical mobile satellite services are adequately protected from interference to their earth stations and are able to meet future spectrum requirements the band 3550‑3700 MHz should not be identified for terrestrial IMT”.
3. ACTION BY THE ACP
3.1 The ACP is invited to:

a) Note the above concerns; and
b) support the protection of C-band allocations at WRC-07, in particular the range 3550‑3700 MHz.
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